Minutes – Subject to final approval at December 2014 Meeting.
Australian Flyball Association Inc. – Minutes of Meeting held on 3rd November 2014.

Present: Richard Mellon, Ian Gauntlett, Brian Lindsay, Julie Pamplin, Catherine Stroop, Carolyn Shrives, Phil Lea, Jennifer Crane, Jenny Millar, Robyn Addie, Ian Kendt and Tim Slade,.

Apologies: Josh Ellen, Pat Byrne, Anne Coleman and Penny Lloyd
Meeting Opened at 7.30 pm via Go to Meetings Conference. 
ITEM 2 - Starred Items.
The following Items were adopted without discussion:

      1) Minutes of October Meeting 

 2) Renewals of Memberships 

 3) Treasurers Report. –End October bank balance $7339.26  plus Investment Account balances $37126.51. 
 4) Correspondence Out.
ITEM 3 Correspondence In.
Email from Steve Pitt suggesting a change to the Rules for Handicap Racing format. The suggested amendment related to the way teams be required to calculate seed times so that they were based on the assessed run time of the 4 fastest dogs in the team plus 1 second and excluded cross over times and start gap allowances. It was noted that the submission was made based on experience with the format in Queensland and a growing concern that some teams were building into their seed times wide cross over gaps and poor start gaps and accordingly were at an advantage as they could race “loosely” with no chance of early passes. The Committee briefly discussed how all teams would be able to accurately establish best individual times for each dog as this was a prerequisite for the proposal to work. No conclusion was reached.  After this discussion the entire matter of handicap racing rules was referred to the Rules Sub Committee for review of the “On Trial “ rules for the format. 
(At this point the Committee was informed by the Queensland regional rep that after consideration of the submission made by Steve the Queensland competition organisers of the Night at the Races comp on 8th November had decided to withdraw their request to hold this as a handicap event and to make it a normal round robin format. The Committee approved this decision.)

ITEM 4. Sanctioned Events. 
Comp – amended details – CAF 573 –13th December –Awesome Pawsome – amended venue – Pine Rivers DOC Training Grounds and no longer Indoors – cost now $90.

Demo – Tassie Flying Paws – 8th Nov 2014 –Westbury Ag. Show  

Demo – Tassie Flying Paws – 9th Nov 2014 – Brighton Ag Show.

Comp – Hastings – Sat 10th Jan 2015 – Bass Coast Show – Wonthaggi Recreation Reserve Wonthaggi Rd Wonthaggie.

Comp – 4PR –  1st Feb 2015 - 4PR Summer Daze – Aurora Blvd Park Expedition Drive North Lakes Qld. 
Comp – Wonthaggi – 14 th Feb 2015 – Korumburra Show – Korumburra Show Grounds Gippsland Hwy Korumburra.

Training Day with Amanda Brown – 4 Paws Racing (L.Pritchard) – Tuesday 24th Feb 2015 – St.Ives Showground Moina Vale Rd St.Ives.

Training Day with Amanda Brown (L.Pritchard) – Friday 28th Feb 2015 – Royal Canberra Show.

Comp – Norwest Canine – Sunday 15th March – Hounds in the Hills – Dog Complex Castle Hills Showground.

Comp – Eastside Flyers – 29th March 2015 – Ringwood Highland and Flyball Games – Dublin St. East Ringwood.

Comp – Norwest Canine – Sat and Sun 4th and 5th April 2015 – Supercoat Challenge Cup – Cathy Freemen Reserve – Sydney Showground.

Comp – Norwest Canine – Sat 25th April 2015 – Howling in the Hawkesbury – Dog Complex Hawkesbury Showground.

Comp – Norwest Canine – Sunday 7th June 2015 – Chills in the Hills – Dog Complex Castle Hill Showground – Indoor comp on mats.

ITEM 5 – New Members.

Following new Members were approved: 
Lilian Cookson, Amy Nielson, Ellen Jarvio, Ali Telesz, Jane Brown, and Cheryl Brown

ITEM 6 – Administrative Matters.

The Committee noted that there was a need to notify Clubs that bids for the 2016 Nationals should be submitted by end March 2015. Notice to be placed on Web and sent out to all Club co-ordinators.
ITEM 7 – General Business
7(a) Report from Dog Incident Sub Committee.
Nil to Report.
7(b) – Report from Rules Sub Committee.
Nil to report. 
7(c) – Revised draft of Nationals Guidelines.
The Secretary had updated the Nationals Planning and Presentation Policy document to include the decisions taken at the last Committee Meeting. He indicated that he was yet to update the second longer Guideline document but would do so once the Policy document was agreed. Committee agreed to adopt the updated document and to amend the Rules document on the web to include the revised Policy statement. Copy to also be sent to all club coordinators. CARRIED.
7(d) Membership Survey Update.

Tim reported that he had received comments from a number of members of Committee who had completed the draft survey and had made amendments based on comments. He advised that he now needed 
members email addresses to conduct the survey. Question asked as to security of addresses – Tim confirmed that survey monkey’s policy was that they would not release or use data for any purpose without AFA approval. Committee agreed that Survey Form should be cleared for release with a 4 week reply window. CARRIED. 
7(e) – Supervisory Judge Selection.

Three expressions of interest had been received - from Ian Kendt, Sue Norton and Emma LeCras. A selection panel had interviewed all 3 candidates for the position. It was noted all 3 candidates had made strong presentations at interview and that each had different strengths and proposed areas they wished to focus upon. The Committee noted that in prior appointments there had been a 6 month probation period, to allow the appointee to settle in and demonstrate their action plans for the following 18 months of the appointment. It was agreed that this process should also apply to this appointment. After discussion the Committee agreed to offer the position to Sue Norton based on Sue’s action plans and consultative approach  outlined at the interview . Secretary to communicate outcome to all 3 candidates and to express to all the Committees thanks for their interest. The Committee also agreed to invite Sue to submit a budget based on her planned action process for the initial year of her term. 
7(f) – Officials for 2015 Nationals and Nationals update.
The Committee noted that following the October Committee Meeting the 2015 Nationals host clubs had resubmitted the proposed Officials as shown below:
NAFA Ring Judge – Geoff Brown

Supervising Judge – Catherine Stroop 

AFA Ring Judges – Tim and Jo Slade.
AFA Reps – Robyn Addie – second Rep yet to be confirmed .

The Committee had accepted the above recommendations by email.

Carolyn advised that the grass for the second ring would be laid shortly and that the  underground watering system had already been installed. All arrangements were on track.
7(g) –Light interference problems.

The Committee noted that the ACT Lights had shown significant problems at a recent Milton Competition and that this was suspected to be associated with interference from digital TV signals. Contact had been made by with Mike Douglas to get details of how we could check interference levels. Phil indicated that Mike had been extremely helpful and we now understood how to use the lights console to establish whether there is interference and on which channels. He indicated that In future we should use the NSW set (which has different frequencies) at Milton.  Phil agreed to send details of how to check interference levels to all light holders. Phil indicated he had totally reprogramed the ACT Lights after Milton and they had worked successfully at last two comps with very few problems. 
7(h) – Location of new AFA Lights.
After discussion it was agreed to hold the two new sets as reserve sets in Sydney. This would allow for two rings to be used in NSW without having to borrow an interstate set and for a reserve set to be held for any set that needed to be taken out of service for repair. Phil offered to store the two sets at his home. 

The new sets were ready to be shipped and Secretary would now arrange to have both sent to his address for collection.
7(l) – Purina Competition Bids 2015 – Hawkesbury Show and Redland Proposed as additional events.
The Committee noted that the original 5 events approved for submission to Purian for approval ( Canberra Royal , Sydney Royal two competitions, Dandanong Show and Ringwood Highland Games) had been submitted to Purina for consideration. No response had been received to date. The Committee noted that the bid by Redland club for their Spring Festival had been resubmitted for consideration and that a further bid by Norwest for the Hawkesbury Show competition had been received. In considering the fact that we now have 7 application and the Agreement with Purina referred to sponsorship of 6 events the Committee decided to approach Purina to see if they would cover all 7 applications. Further consideration to be given to preferences if Purina declines to sponsor 7 events.
7(j) – Web system – special Budget allocation request.
The Committee noted the request submitted by Treasurer for a special development budget allocation of $3000 for further web developments. She indicated this would include electronic voting set up; automations of year end awards process and automation of applications for Titles. The Committee felt that this request should be deferred until Pat was available to speak to the proposed developments. Tim did indicate that he felt that Survey Monkey would be a much cheaper voting option that developing an internal voting system. Matter deferred till December meeting.
7. General Business.

I) Ian Gauntlett asked why the new Web did not have a copy of the constitution available for members. Answer - this was probably simply an oversight in transfer of data when new web brought up. Copy to be placed on web.

II) Catherine asked why the AFA required microchip numbers in Membership process – especially as micro chipping of dogs was not a requirement in some states, including SA. Reason advanced was to identify the dog for height card issue. Committee noted that no microchip checks were being made when issuing height cards. The Committee agreed that given there was no requirement to microchip dogs in SA the AFA should not insist on microchips in order to issue height cards in that state.

III) Catherine asked if a minor exemption could be granted re age of two dogs that had been recently measured by Phil whilst visiting SA to Judge. She pointed out that it was extremely hard to get 3 different Judge signatures in SA as they only had two local judges and only occasionally had a visiting judge. Both dogs measured had been racing for 11 months rather than the required year. The Committee agreed that due to the circumstances in SA approval would be given to use Phil’s measure as one of the required 3 measures –  the Committee noted that any subsequent requests to vary the one year requirement would need specific approval of Committee that would only be granted in unusual circumstances as was the SA case. 
IV) President raised issue of requiring an amendment to Competition Sanction application form to require reason for request to have a Restricted entry competition approved. Julie indicated she would add some words to an existing data box to cover this requirement.
Next meeting set for Monday 1st December at 7.30 pm.
There being no other business the Meeting was closed at 9.38 pm.

Signed as a true record.

President.

